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information technology, e.g., permitting 
electronic submission of responses. 

This Notice also lists the following 
information: 

Title of Proposal: Energy Efficient 
Mortgages. 

OMB Control Number, if applicable: 
2502–0561. 

Description of the need for the 
information and proposed use: The 
information is being collected to 
determine the eligibility for FHA 
mortgage insurance under the Energy 
Efficient Mortgage program. 

Agency form numbers, if applicable: 
HUD–92903. 

Estimation of the total number of 
hours needed to prepare the information 
collection including number of 
respondents, frequency of response, and 
hours of response: The number of 
burden hours is 2,100. The number of 
respondents is 600, the number of 
responses is 600, the frequency of 
response is on occasion, and the burden 
hour per response is 3.5. 

Status of the proposed information 
collection: Extension of a currently 
approved collection. 

Authority: The Paperwork Reduction Act 
of 1995, 44 U.S.C., Chapter 35, as amended. 

Dated: May 12, 2008. 
Frank L. Davis, 
General Deputy Assistant Secretary for 
Housing-Deputy Federal Housing 
Commissioner. 
[FR Doc. E8–11078 Filed 5–16–08; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4210–67–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

[Docket No. FR–5191–N–17] 

Notice of Proposed Information 
Collection: Comment Request; Land 
Survey Report/Multifamily Housing 
Development 

AGENCY: Office of the Assistant 
Secretary for Housing, HUD. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The proposed information 
collection requirement described below 
will be submitted to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review, as required by the Paperwork 
Reduction Act. The Department is 
soliciting public comments on the 
subject proposal. 
DATES: Comments Due Date: July 18, 
2008. 

ADDRESSES: Interested persons are 
invited to submit comments regarding 
this proposal. Comments should refer to 
the proposal by name and/or OMB 
Control Number and should be sent to: 

Lillian Deitzer, Departmental Reports 
Management Officer, QDAM, 
Department of Housing and Urban 
Development, 451 7th Street, SW., 
Washington, DC 20410; e-mail 
Lillian_L._Deitzer@HUD.gov or 
telephone (202)402–8048. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Joe 
Sealey, Director, Office of Multifamily 
Housing Development, Department of 
Housing and Urban Development, 471 
7th Street, SW., Washington, DC 20410, 
telephone (202) 708–2559 (this is not a 
toll free number) for copies of the 
proposed forms and other available 
information. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Department is submitting the proposed 
information collection to OMB for 
review, as required by the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995 (44 U.S.C. 
Chapter 35, as amended). 

This Notice is soliciting comments 
from members of the public and affected 
agencies concerning the proposed 
collection of information to: (1) Evaluate 
whether the proposed collection is 
necessary for the proper performance of 
the functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; (2) evaluate the 
accuracy of the agency’s estimate of the 
burden of the proposed collection of 
information; (3) enhance the quality, 
utility, and clarity of the information to 
be collected; and (4) minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond, including 
the use of appropriate automated 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology, e.g., permitting 
electronic submission of responses. 

This Notice also lists the following 
information: 

Title of Proposal: Land Survey Report 
for Insured MF Projects. 

OMB Control Number, if applicable: 
2502–0010. 

Description of the need for the 
information and proposed use: 

Agency form numbers, if applicable: 
HUD–2457. 

Estimation of the total number of 
hours needed to prepare the information 
collection including number of 
respondents, frequency of response, and 
hours of response: The number of 
burden hours is 800. The number of 
respondents is 800, the number of 
responses is 1600, the frequency of 
response is on occasion, and the burden 
hour per response is .50. 

Status of the proposed information 
collection: This is a new collection. 

Authority: The Paperwork Reduction Act 
of 1995, 44 U.S.C., Chapter 35, as amended. 

Dated: May 12, 2008. 
Frank L. Davis 
General Deputy Assistant Secretary for 
Housing—Deputy Federal Housing 
Commissioner. 
[FR Doc. E8–11081 Filed 5–16–08; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4210–67–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

[Docket No. FR–5191–N–15] 

Notice of Proposed Information 
Collection: Comment Request; 
Requirements for Single Family 
Mortgage Instruments 

AGENCY: Office of the Assistant 
Secretary for Housing, HUD. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The proposed information 
collection requirement described below 
will be submitted to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review, as required by the Paperwork 
Reduction Act. The Department is 
soliciting public comments on the 
subject proposal. 
DATES: Comments Due Date: July 18, 
2008. 

ADDRESSES: Interested persons are 
invited to submit comments regarding 
this proposal. Comments should refer to 
the proposal by name and/or OMB 
Control Number and should be sent to: 
Lillian Deitzer, Departmental Reports 
Management Officer, QDAM, 
Department of Housing and Urban 
Development, 451 7th Street, SW., 
Washington, DC 20410; e-mail 
Lillian_L._Deitzer@HUD.gov or 
telephone (202)402–8048. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Margaret E. Burns, Director, Office of 
Single Family Program Development, 
Department of Housing and Urban 
Development, 451 7th Street, SW., 
Washington, DC 20410, telephone (202) 
708–2121 (this is not a toll free number) 
for copies of the proposed forms and 
other available information. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Department is submitting the proposed 
information collection to OMB for 
review, as required by the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995 (44 U.S.C. 
Chapter 35, as amended). 

This Notice is soliciting comments 
from members of the public and affected 
agencies concerning the proposed 
collection of information to: (1) Evaluate 
whether the proposed collection is 
necessary for the proper performance of 
the functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; (2) evaluate the 
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accuracy of the agency’s estimate of the 
burden of the proposed collection of 
information; (3) enhance the quality, 
utility, and clarity of the information to 
be collected; and (4) minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond, including 
the use of appropriate automated 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology, e.g., permitting 
electronic submission of responses. 

This Notice also lists the following 
information: 

Title of Proposal: Requirements For 
Single Family Mortgage Instruments. 

OMB Control Number, if applicable: 
2502–0404. 

Description of the need for the 
information and proposed use: 

FHA insures single-family mortgages 
and stipulates the specific provisions 
needed for mortgage instruments as 
required by statute and regulation. The 
regulations are found at 24 CFR 
203.255(b)(3)—implement statutory and 
regulatory requirements. Accompanying 
documents required by the Secretary— 
states the requirements for applications 
for insurance involving mortgages 
originated under the Direct 
Endorsement program under 24 CFR 
203.5. One requirement is for the 
mortgagee to submit to the Secretary, 
within 60 days after the date of closing 
of the loan or such additional time as 
permitted by the Secretary, properly 
completed documentation and 
certifications, including a certified copy 
of the mortgage and note executed upon 
forms which meet the requirements of 
the Secretary. 

Agency form numbers, if applicable: 
None. 

Estimation of the total number of 
hours needed to prepare the information 
collection including number of 
respondents, frequency of response, and 
hours of response: The number of 
burden hours is 4,500. The number of 
respondents is 9,000, the number of 
responses is 9,000, the frequency of 
response is on occasion, and the burden 
hour per response is 0.5. 

Status of the proposed information 
collection: Extension of a currently 
approved collection. 

Authority: The Paperwork Reduction Act 
of 1995, 44 U.S.C., Chapter 35, as amended. 

Dated: May 12, 2008. 
Frank L. Davis, 
General Deputy Assistant Secretary for 
Housing—Deputy Federal Housing 
Commissioner. 
[FR Doc. E8–11082 Filed 5–16–08; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4210–67–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

Office of the Secretary 

Proposed Renewal of Information 
Collection; OMB Control Number 
1085–0001, Source Directory of 
American Indian and Alaska Native 
Owned and Operated Arts and Crafts 
Businesses 

AGENCY: Indian Arts and Crafts Board, 
Interior. 
ACTION: Notice; request for comments. 

SUMMARY: In compliance with section 
3506(c)(2)(A) of the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995, the Indian Arts 
and Crafts Board announces the 
proposed extension of a public 
information collection and seeks public 
comments on the provisions thereof. 
DATES: Consideration will be given to all 
comments received by July 18, 2008. 
ADDRESSES: Send your written 
comments to Attention: Indian Arts and 
Crafts Board, U.S. Department of the 
Interior, 1849 C Street, NW., MS–2528 
MIB, Washington, DC 20240. If you 
wish to submit comments by facsimile, 
the number is (202) 208–5196, or you 
may send them by e-mail to 
iacb@ios.doi.gov. Please mention that 
your comments concern the Source 
Directory, OMB Control #1085–0001. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Requests for additional information or 
copies of the Source Directory 
application or renewal forms, i.e., the 
information collection instruments, 
should be directed to Meridith Z. 
Stanton, Director, Indian Arts and Crafts 
Board, 1849 C Street, NW., MS–2528 
MIB, Washington, DC 20240. You may 
also call (202) 208–3773 (not a toll free 
call), or send your request by e-mail to 
iacb@ios.doi.gov or by facsimile to (202) 
208–5196. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Abstract 
The Source Directory of American 

Indian and Alaska Native Owned and 
Operated Arts and Crafts Businesses 
(Source Directory) is a program of the 
Indian Arts and Crafts Board that 

promotes American Indian and Alaska 
Native arts and crafts. The Source 
Directory is a listing of American Indian 
and Alaska Native-owned and -operated 
arts and crafts businesses that may be 
accessed by the public on the Indian 
Arts and Crafts Board’s Web site 
http://www.iacb.doi.gov. 

The service of being listed in this 
directory is provided free-of-charge to 
members of federally recognized tribes. 
Businesses listed in the Source 
Directory include American Indian and 
Alaska Native artists and craftspeople, 
cooperatives, tribal arts and crafts 
enterprises, businesses privately-owned 
and -operated by American Indian and 
Alaska Native artists, designers, and 
craftspeople, and businesses privately- 
owned and -operated by American 
Indian and Alaska Native merchants 
who retail and/or wholesale authentic 
Indian and Alaska Native arts and crafts. 
Business listings in the Source Directory 
are arranged alphabetically by State. 

The Director of the Indian Arts and 
Crafts Board uses this information 
collected in information collection 
1085–0001 to determine whether an 
individual or business applying to be 
listed in the Source Directory meets the 
requirements for listing. If approved, the 
application will be included in the 
Source Directory. The Source Directory 
is updated annually to include new 
businesses and to update existing 
information. 

II. Method of Collection 

To be listed in the Source Directory, 
interested individuals and businesses 
must submit: (1) A draft of their 
business information in a format like the 
other Source Directory listings, (2) a 
copy of the individual’s or business 
owner’s tribal enrollment card; and for 
businesses, proof that the business is 
organized under tribal, state, or federal 
law; and (3) a certification that the 
business is an American Indian or 
Alaska Native-owned and -operated 
cooperative, tribal enterprise, or 
nonprofit organization, or that the 
owner of the enterprise is an enrolled 
member of a federally recognized 
American Indian Tribe or Alaska Native 
group. 

The following information is collected 
in a single-page form that is distributed 
by the Indian Arts and Crafts Board. 
Although listing in the Source Directory 
is voluntary, submission of this 
information is required for inclusion in 
the Directory. 
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